
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Editor 
 
COVID-19 is exacerbating a domestic abuse crisis in the country. Lockdown has seen a huge 
surge in calls to domestic abuse services and a reported increase in domestic abuse killings. 

This crisis is intensifying – but it is not new. The system was already at breaking point. The 
domestic abuse sector has long been underfunded, and not all victims have equal access to 
support. 

For some, it can be almost impossible to get help. Migrant women often do not have access 
to public funds in the UK, which means they are turned away from refuge beds. They are 
also often too scared to go to the police or hospital, for fear they will be reported to 
immigration enforcement and detained or deported. 

With the Domestic Abuse Bill back in Parliament, MPs have a chance to update the 
domestic abuse legislation in this country so that it prioritises the health and safety of all 
domestic abuse victims, no matter where they are from.  
 
The Government must build a fairer system that ensures all women can escape abuse to 
safety and leaves no victim behind. 

Yours, 
 


